MINUTES OF THE
                                                     MALVERN CITY COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING

AUGUST 10, 2015
                                                                       7:03 P.M.

The regular meeting was called to order by Mayor Mike Blackburn at 7:03 p.m.

Roll call was taken. Those present were: Fred Moreau, Doug Shere, Kate McGann and 
Bruce Breeding
Absent: None
Visitors: 5
Also present: City Clerk, Shari Mueller
McGann motioned to approve the consent agenda a) Approval of the Agenda moving item A under Old Business under Community Presenters. b) Approve of the special meeting minutes of July 7, 2015 and regular meeting minutes of July 13, 2015 c) Approval of the expenditures.                 Moreau seconded.  All ayes. Motion carried. 
COMMUNITY PRESENTERS:
Lillian Campbell of 109 5th Avenue was present to discuss the nuisance abatement process in regards to her property and street concerns in her area of town.

Ms. Campbell asked the Council why other property owners that have had ongoing issues in her area are not being held accountable for their properties. She stated that there are other properties that have been assessed that have been an issue longer than her property.  
Council member McGann stated that other properties are being assessed but are in different stages of the process.

The Mayor added that the plan is to address those properties but it takes time.  He explained that there are several properties the city is currently working on and will continue to move forward with this process as long as it takes to get things cleaned up.  He further explained to Ms. Campbell that she received the first nuisance letter in April of 2013 and has received extensions along with additional notification setting a deadline to complete the cleanup process and failed to do so.  He told her that as long as she keeps things cleaned up and all vehicles are legally parking, not in the grass she will no longer have any problems with the city.
Ms. Campbell also asked when the city was going to asphalt her street and if it was ok for her to put gravel behind her house for parking of her vehicles.   

Council member Shere updated Ms. Campbell in regards to the current street project that is now in progress along with the future plans that include her street. 

The Council was ok with Ms. Campbell having a gravel driveway behind her house along with emphasizing that she cannot park any vehicles in the grass.  

Steve Perry with Olmsted & Perry was present to present a proposal to perform a water engineering study for the City’s water system. 
Rick Allely with JEO Consulting Group was also present in regards to the water engineering study that was previously presented to the City Council at the July meeting.  
Shere motioned to table the approval of both water engineering proposals.  The City will be contacting Southwest Iowa Planning Council (SWIPCO) to assist the city with putting together specific specifications that will be required for the study to meet all of the requirements necessary for the city to move forward with funding opportunities. The information will be presented to the City Council at the September 14th meeting.  Breeding seconded.  All ayes. Motion carried. 

DEPARTMENT UPDATES:
PeopleService Report – Howard Peterson – Howard was absent and the City Clerk did not receive the monthly report for Council. 
Street Superintendent – Dave Hoose – Sta-Bilt Construction will be in town tomorrow, August 11th to start the street project on the southwest part of town. The Street Department has been hauling and grading rock to prep for the project.

The Street Department has also been working on alley repairs, property abatements, brush and compost pile maintenance, spraying weeds along with mowing and park maintenance. 
There was a discussion in regards to 3rd Avenue by the depot building.  They will continue to look into options for that street.  The street will be temporarily closed until a decision is made on how the City could like to move forward.

NEW BUSINESS:
McGann motioned to appoint Kevin Willms and to approve Resolution 2015-10 to fill the vacant City Council seat.  The term will expire December 31, 2015. Shere seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.            

Shere motioned to approve Resolution 2015-11 to Certify Charges to the Mills County Treasurer for Gary Hardman, 706 3rd Avenue. Moreau seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
McGann motioned to approve the Block Party Application for Shawn Ovenden, Boy Scout Troop 558 to reserve Boehner Pond tent camping area and covered shelter on the north side of the park on August 14-16th and to waiving the tent camping fees. Shere seconded. All ayes.

Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS:  
The City Council Meeting day change was discussed. No action was taken.
Shere motioned to approve the Library’s approved Block Party Application for the carnival to be held on August 22nd from 4pm-7pm and to allow them use of the basketball court to set the bounce house pending verification of liability insurance. Breeding seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

MAYORS REPORT: No report.
PROJECT UPDATE:

Kate McGann – CDBG Downtown Façade Project – Kate met with Pinnacle Construction and Franks Design to discuss the project.  The replacement glass is to be installed next week.  Franks Design is still working with Pinnacle Construction on the punch list and finalizing all of the details that still have not been addressed.  
Kate and Shari will be meeting with Courtney Harter with SWIPCO to go over the financial side of the project on Wednesday.  

Shari Mueller, City Clerk updated the CDBG Housing Rehabilitation Project – The end date for this project is July 31, 2015 and we will have ten (10) properties done by that date.  There are five (5) properties completed now.  SWIPCO’s Dave Riedemann, Housing Program Administrator has all ten (10) inspections done along with bid specification but some have been held up due to issues on certain projects.  There have also been two (2) alternate properties approved of which would be projects #11 and #12.  These properties will have to wait until the ten (10) expenditures are known and then we can ask for permission from the IEDA to commit the left over funds for these projects.
Fred Moreau – Housing Study – Fred informed the Council that there has only been one (1) meeting held for the housing study.  At this time there is nothing to report. 

NUISANCE DISTRICT UPDATES FROM JULY 14, 2015 – AUGUST 10, 2015:
District #1 – Doug Shere – Doug looked at 110 E. 5th Street to assess the cleanup efforts. He did not see any issues and stated that the property has been abated by the owners. 
District #2 – Fred Moreau – Fred is continuing to work with Doug Shere on 109 W. 1st Street.
The City Council will assess District #2 to come up with a plan for this district due to the multiple issues in this area.
District #3 – Kate McGann – Nothing to report.
District #4 – Bruce Breeding – Nothing to report. 
District #5 – Vacant – No Report.
Shere motioned to adjourn. Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:35p.m.
________________________________________            ________________________________

Mayor, Michael K. Blackburn

                    City Clerk, Shari L. Mueller
